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 OCEAN WAVES NEWS 

 

Hello Guild members, 

Welcome to August and full on summer in south Florida. Hot, wet and 
muggy pretty much describes the weather, which means itôs perfect for 
staying in and quilting.  In my case, it means trying to work on my 
UFOs.  So far I have been able to get projects lined up and have even 
worked on relocating my sewing area. Have you ever remodeled your 
sewing area?  If so, please give me your advice on what to do.  The 
ñwhat not to do partò I have already gone through, please donôt ask.  
This is also the time to get started on those holiday projects - lap quilts, 
table runners and place mats are favorites that anyone would like as a 
gift, so letôs get started! 

This month Helen was able to get Suzi Parron to show us how to 
make Barn Quilt blocks, not with fabric but with paint and plywood, if 
you can imagine.  I canôt wait to make one of these beauties; I plan on 
hanging it in my new work area. I hope you have signed up for the Barn 
Quilt blocks class, the cost is $45.00 and you can reach out to Helen to 
get the list of materials needed or check our website.  

For those of you interested in participating in the Greek Festival as an 
Ocean Waves Quilt Guild (OWQG) member, with demos or selling your 
works of art, remember to see Helen McKane or Barbara Garvine. 
You will be able to sign up and get more details on how to participate. 
Itôs going to be great fun, and a great way to promote OWQG. 

I have a special request to ask of this awesome group.  As you know, it 
is that time of year when nominees for new Board members and a new 
President are proposed to the Guild.  We have several positions that 
will need to be filled for the coming year.  I will ask a few of you who, I 
believe, would like to take this task on and seek among your peers for 
prospects.   

As always, keep your bobbins full,  

 
Gary Iglesias 
President  

         Ocean Waves Quilt Guild 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

   Visit Ocean Waves on the Web ï http://www.OceanWavesQuilters.com       
**Click on ñMembers Onlyò and log in with the password: dedaow 

to access our Newsletter and lots more pictures than we have room for in the Newsletter. 

This newsletter is available online, in color and with working links, to members of 
Ocean Waves at the site below: 

Ocean Waves e-mail list: http://groups.yahoo.com/group/Ocean_Waves 
Printed directions on how to join our Yahoo group are available at the 
Membership Table. 
 
 

http://www.oceanwavesquilters.com/
http://www.oceanwavesquilters.com/
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Happy Birthday in 

August to:  

 4 Linda Smith 

 6 Diane Wong  

 8 Betty Roxborough 

 14  Charlotte deOgburn 

 14 Helen McKane 

 16 Mary-Eve Vendryes 

 20 Bar Warner 

 24 Helen Ventimiglia 

 26 Jean Fowler-Mongelia 

 31 Grace OôDonnell 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

The Ocean Waves News 
is published monthly by the  
Ocean Waves Quilt Guild. 

Entire contents, except as 
otherwise noted or reprinted, 

©2018 
Ocean Waves Chapter 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LaVerne Johnson shows a colorful 
and whimsical childôs quilt. 

AUGUST CALENDAR 

6, 13, 20, 27 Monday Sewers  

7 

Board Meeting, 7:30 p.m.  Tuesday  
Green Library, Room 220 
Modesto Maidique Campus 
Florida International University  
11200 S.W. 8th Street 
Miami, Florida  
Call Gayle Williams at 305-281-3826  
for more detailed instructions. 
 

11 Ocean Waves Quilt Guild General Meeting  
 

20 
Editorôs Deadline 5:00 p.m. Monday 

Send to Leslie Pope, oceanwavesnews@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

OCEAN WAVES OFFICERS 2018 
 

President 
Gary Iglesias 
GIIG21@aol.com  

305-819-9654 

VP-Membership 
Barbara Garvine 
bgarvine@aol.com 

305-252-2372 
 

VP-Programs-
Current 

Helen McKane 
helenmckane@aol.com 

786-365-1727  

VP-Programs-
Advance 
Planning 

Deda Maldonado 
deda@dedamaldonado.com 

 

305-302-8312 

Secretary 
Pam Chamberlin 
pambern@aol.com 

305-667-7766 

Treasurer 
Mary Jane Nelson 
Garyjane89@comcast.net 

305-251-1235 

Newsletter  

Editor  

Leslie Pope 
305-665-6495 
oceanwavesnews@gmail.com 

Publishing & Distribution: 
Bar Werner 
305-661-3424 
werworld@bellsouth.net 

Webmaster 
Deda Maldonado 
deda@dedamaldonado.com  

305-302-8312 

  

CHECKLIST for AUGUST 
Ǐ  Nametag (or pay 25¢). 
Ǐ Checkbook for membership and programs 
Ǐ Refreshments  ï Bring your own bag lunch if desired 

       F - G - H - I - J - K , something light to share  

Ǐ Cash for door prizes, classes 
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  

mailto:oceanwavesnews@gmail.com
mailto:GIIG21@aol.com
mailto:bgarvine@aol.com
mailto:helenmckane@aol.com
file:///I:/LAP/_OW%20newsletter/05May2018/deda@dedamaldonado.com
file:///E:/1Jan2017/1Jan2017/pambern@aol.com
mailto:Garyjane89@comcast.net
mailto:oceanwavesnews@gmail.com
mailto:werworld@bellsouth.net
file:///I:/LAP/_OW%20newsletter/Dec2016/deda@dedamaldonado.com
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Carol Grassbaugh shows a scrappy Dresden plate quilt. 

One Last Reminder from the Editor 
(on this subject, at least) 

Leslie Pope 

Iôm running this reminder one more time ï third timeôs the 
charm.  Ocean Waves now has a Gmail account just for 
the newsletter!  It is oceanwavenews@gmail.com and is 
listed on page 2.  

I am using this account to directly email the newsletter to 
members.  If you are NOT receiving the newsletter via 
email, here are some things to consider: 

1) Check your spam folder ï you may need to add 
this new email address as one that you accept 
email from. 

2) Check your email size limits.  I send the 
newsletter as an Adobe Acrobat .pdf file.  It is 
generally around 2,000 kB, but has been as large 
as 3,000 kB.  

3) I use the email addresses listed in the directory for 
members ï is that your current active email 
address?  

I still upload the newsletter to the Yahoo site, so you can 
continue to get the newsletter that way if you prefer.  

From now on, please send all newsletter contributions and 
information to oceanwavesnews@gmail.com.  And 
remember, I welcome contributions ï send me your 
stories and reviews about things quilt related. 

 

Thread catchers galore, made by Barbara Garvine. 

 

 

Here is a house quilt at a sculpture garden in Minnesota.   
Photograph by Leslie Pope 

Programs 
Helen McKane, Programs VP 

August 
This month we will have Diane Williams joining us. She 
will be talking about Ryanôs Case for Smiles, the group 
that will receive our donation from the Opportunity quilt 
proceeds.  

Our guest speaker and teacher Suzi Parron will be taking 
us down the Barn Quilt Trails, found in forty seven states.  
Barn wall quilts can be as large as 8 ft x 8 ft, and are often 
family projects duplicating a block from a special quilt.  
Communities also create blocks to honor breast cancer 
survivors, or meaningful people or events in their 
communities.   

We will be able to create our own smaller barn quilts, to 
hang indoors, on garden fences or on sheds.  The class 
will cost $45.00 which includes the kit for painting a 24 
inch x 24 inch block. There is a small supply list, please 
see the website.  See page 5 for available designs.  

This month is the kickoff for the Greek Festival! The check 
has been turned in for our booth.  I have posted Greek 
themed motifs and examples of Greek themed quilts, from 
ancient Greece to modern, on our website.  Please use 
these to guide you in choosing a quilt design. We will need 
between 60-70 Greek themed quilts in addition to other 
products which people could use for gift giving.  We will 
need these by the end of October!!  Remember this is 
being sold within the context of the Greek Orthodox 
Church which is very conservative.  I would not want my 
priest passing by the booth and question anything being 
sold!  I thank each and every one of you for all your 
support to make this a successful event for Ocean Waves 
Quilt Guild!! 

This month we will be voting on your choice of classes for 
January. Mark Sherman will be our teacher. 

 

mailto:oceanwavenews@gmail.com
mailto:oceanwavesnews@gmail.com
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Programs (continued) 

September  
This is our work month. Please bring your sewing machine 
and extension cords. We will be working on Monday 
Sewers/Community Quilts, puppy pillows and Ryanôs 
Case for Smiles pillowcases. Please support your guild in 
our philanthropic endeavors by joining in this productive 
and fun work session. 

October  
This month we will be going to Quilt a Bit quilt store and to 
the Palm Beach Quilt Show at the South Florida 
Fairgrounds. The cost will be $48 which includes entrance 
to the Quilt Show. 
We will depart from our regular meetings space at 7:00. 
We will proceed to the Quilt a Bit quilt store for shopping.  
From there we will proceed to the South Florida 
Fairgrounds where you will do lunch on your own. The 
quilt show is negotiating the contract with their vendor. 
The quilt show will finish at 4:00 .We will board the bus 
and have dinner at home. Please bring snacks to ward off 
drops in blood sugar. 
There will be a meeting for those not going on the bus trip. 

November  
This will be a busy month! At our regular meeting, the 
Quilts of Valor will be presented, followed by a luncheon to 
honor the Veterans and their families. 
We will also be at the Miami Greek Festival for 3 days with 
our gift boutique.  It will be a busy and successful month 
for the Ocean Wave Quilt Guild. I thank all of you for your 
help in our successful endeavors. 
 
 

        
 
 

            

 
Membership News 

Barbara Garvine, Membership VP 
Jean Fowler-Mongelia, Alternate 

Our active membership turned out in July! Attendance 
included 51 members, 4 new members, and 1 returning 
member. We were joined by the following guests: Irene 
Demmie, Andrea Jones, Grace Smither, Yvonne LaPierre, 
Caitlin LaPierre, Ariel Estrada, and Nelson Gutierrez.  It 
was a full house! 

In addition to an exquisite SAQA trunk show, members 
were updated about the upcoming barn quilt program, bus 
trip, and Greek Festival.  Additionally, Girl Scouts Caitlin 
LaPierre and Ariel Estrada thanked the Guild members for 
helping them with their project to provide small lap quilts to 
nursing home residents with special needs.  Ariel and 
Caitlin will be back in November as our color guard for the 
Quilts of Valor program. 

Please add the following to your directory: 

New address:  

Pat Helmcamp ï 11428 SW 86 Lane, Miami, 33173                               
(cell 786-301-2916) 

Returning member: Jeanne Pachowicz (in the directory) 

New members: 

Susan Anderson ï 20420 SW 116
th
 Rd., Miami (cell ï 

305-807-5908) 

Teri Krugman ï 14803 SW 74 Pl., Palmetto Bay, 33158 
(cell-786-831-7818) 

Susan Peterson ï 19891 SW 244
th
 St., Homestead, 33031 

(cell ï 954-319-6765) 

Peggy Waring ï information to follow  

Thanks to everyone for visiting the membership table to 
sign in, order T-shirts, and get a goodie from Cheri.  

 

Here are class projects 
from Marcia Baraldiôs 
classes in June.  At left, 
Sharon Wylie shows her 
pillow.  On the bottom row, 
from left to right, we see 
LaVerne Johnson with her 
wall hanging, Lois 
Erickson Johnson with her 
wall hanging, and Gary 
Iglesiasôs small quilt. 
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Barn Quilt Block Patterns 

Member News 

Shirley Hortonôs classes at Sunshine Sewing, originally 
scheduled for August, have been postponed.  Check with 
the website for details. 
http://www.sunshinesewing.com/events/rulerquilting.html  

  

Hospitality 
Maria Elena Alvarez 

 

Our next Guild Meeting will be August 11, 2018 and the 
refreshment Group will be: 

                  F - G - H - I - J - K 

Members will bring their own lunch and hot beverage if 
desired.  All the group has to provide are cookies and 
chips.  I will provide ice, water, plates, napkins and 
cups.  There will be sandwiches for the guest only. 

THANK YOU for your patience and co-operation. 

 

Gary Iglesias shows a dragon quilt in process. 

http://www.sunshinesewing.com/events/rulerquilting.html
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Marie Flanigan shows a small baby quilt. 

Aspiring quilt teachers wanted 

So, you think youôd like to be a quilt teacher?  Ocean 
Wave Quilters would love to give you that opportunity! 

We are looking for quilters who would like to share their 
quilting skills with others. 

If you are interested in teaching a class, the following is 
expected:  1) lesson plans,  

   2) handouts with details of subject taught and  

   3) a supply list and detailed explanation   
            of any preparation needed before class. 

You will be able to earn $100 for a three hour class and 
$250 for one and a half day class. 

Please contact Helen McKane if you are interested. 

 

 

Family and Consumer Sciences Group 

Joan Vigil 

Our small group of former Home Economic teachers, now 
known as Family and Consumer Sciences Educators, are 
excited to welcome Liz Monroe back to the Ocean Waves 
Quilt Guild.  She shared with us about herself and showed 
her quilting work which was emotional and impressive. We 
will get to know more about Liz as her personality is very 
outgoing.  

Each member of our group takes leadership in different 
projects as we follow our individual interests. Some of us 
will go with our gift of quilted hot pads to the Fisher House 
by the VA hospital to do food demonstrations. Some will 
work on baby quilts for charity. And our Barbara Garvine 
....... well this lady has hit the spotlight for the work she is 
doing for Ocean Waves. You go, girl! 

 

Joan Vigil shows a quilt made by the Monday Sewers 

Monday Sewers & Community Quilters 
Joan Vigil 

The Monday Sewers are still meeting at Gerry's house 
every Monday. We still work on tying quilts, piecing tops, 
and sewing on labels. We continue to have great 'pot luck' 
lunches. And we continue to ask people to join us and 
help to complete the many tops that are donated.  It is fun 
to see the completed quilts after the binding puts on the 
finishing touch.. Most of the quilts go to the Sunrise Center 
but not all. A few go to the "Quilts of Valor" and a few go 
back to the original owner. We have a new request for 
baby quilts. If you have any baby quilts that went into your 
"UFO" pile and the baby grew up before you finished, 
consider donating them to the Community Quilt group, and 
the Monday Sewers will get them to the appropriate 
charity.  

The September meeting of the guild will conclude with a 
Community Quilts workshop. Gerry will have several quilt 
tops, batting and backings ready for us to put together. It 
is fun sitting with others and chatting as we work together. 
This is just like the "old timers" quilting bees. There will be 
sewing machines and piecing work to do also. Kasha 
might have something for us to work on for her charity. 
Does anyone like to put bindings on quilts? Please plan to 
stay after the meeting and help.  

- SAQA Quilts 

On display -  
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October 13th BUS TRIP 

We will meet at the Sunrise Community Center, 11241 
SW 184 Street @ 7:00 AM. Be on time or the fun bus will 
leave without youé  

Please come prepared with your own snacks to ward off 

drops in blood sugar.   

First stop, a quilt store in Greenacres - Quilt A Bit.  

Second stop, the South Florida Fairgrounds in West Palm 
Beach. The Palm Beach County Quiltersô Guild presents 

Quilts of Yesterday, Today and Tomorrow.   
The show ends at 4:00 p.m., and then we will be heading 
home.  

The cost is $48.00 (this includes admission to the quilt 
show). Sign up early before the fun bus fills up. You can 
pay online www.oceanwavesquilters.com using your 
Credit Card on PayPal or at the August & September 
meetings. 

 

 
Here is a beautiful quilt, destined to be a Quilt of Valor, 
made by Cathy Viar, Betty Roxborough & Janet Orgaz. 

 

Cowboy Days 

   

            

   

Here are some items shown and seen for Cowboy Days.  
Starred photographs were submitted by Sharon Krutulis.  

Save the Date - Luncheon 2019 
Nicki Jamieson 

The plans for the 2019 ñSEW SWEETò quilt luncheon are 
underway.  It should be a great time. 

Next year's Ocean Waves Quilt luncheon  

January 12, 2019 

It will be at the same location as last year - 

Renaissance Ballroom  
5910 SW 8th St 
Miami FL 33144. 

It has been such a pleasure and an overall great 
experience for me coordinating these luncheons, and it is 
now time to ñpass the torchò to someone else. 

Needless to say, I will be happy to assist the 2020 
luncheon coordinator in any way I can. 

Thank you very much for the opportunity to serve such a 
great group - the Ocean Waves Quilt Guild. 
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Photograph by Joyce Cotner 

Miami Art Quilters Exhibit 
Submitted by Joyce Cotner 

The Miami Art Quilters have a very attractive weather 
themed Show/Display at East Ridge Retirement Center, 
19301 SW 87 Ave, Cutler Bay, FL; it's scheduled to be in 
place until September 2018.  

2018 Florida Quilt Shows 

Aug. 31 ï Oct. 28: 2018 Annual Capital City Quilt Show, 
Quilters Unlimited, Museum of Florida History, 500 S. 
Bronough St., Tallahassee, Florida 
http://quilttallahassee.com/guild-quilt-exhibits-other-
shows-and-travel/museum-show-capital-city-quilt-show/ 

Sept. 20-22: QuiltFest 2018 - Quilters Rule, Prime F. 
Osborn III Convention Center, 1000 Water Street, 
Jacksonville, Florida http://www.quiltfestjax.com/show-info 

Oct. 12-13: 2018 Harvest of Quilts: ñA Symphony of 
Colorsò, Piecemakers Quilt Guild of Brandon, The Regent 
Center, 6437 Watson Road, Riverview, Florida 
http://brandonquiltguild.com/wp-
content/uploads/2018/01/2018-Quilt-Show-Flyer.pdf 

Oct. 12-13: Quilts of Yesterday, Today, and Tomorrow, 
Palm Beach County Quiltersô Guild, South Florida Fair 
Grounds, 9067 Southern Blvd., West Palm Beach, Florida 
http://www.palmbeachquilters.org/  

Oct. 19-21:  Quilt Show and Sale, Stephen Foster Folk 
Culture Center State Park, (386) 397-4331 
11016 Lillian Saunders Drive/ US HWY 41 North 
White Springs, FL 32096 
https://www.floridastateparks.org/park-events/Stephen-
Foster 

 

We Care Quilters 
Betty Roxborough 

The We Care Quilters have been busy.  In June we gave 
12 quilts to the VA Hospital and 9 lap robes, also 9 
baby/toddler quilts for the VA Women's Clinic.   In 
addition, 13 quilts went to Education Tomorrow and one to 
Quilts of Valor. 

More helping hands would be welcomed.  We meet on the  
third Thursday of the month, 9:30 to 12:00.  Batts and 
backing are provided for donated quilt tops.  

 

 

 

Treasurer's Report 
Mary Jane Nelson, Treasurer 

June 2018  

 

Photos in this Newsletter by 
Chauncey and Nancy Barnes  

unless otherwise noted. 
 
 

 

Judy Millero 
shares a 
small quilt. 

http://quilttallahassee.com/guild-quilt-exhibits-other-shows-and-travel/museum-show-capital-city-quilt-show/
http://quilttallahassee.com/guild-quilt-exhibits-other-shows-and-travel/museum-show-capital-city-quilt-show/
http://www.quiltfestjax.com/show-info
http://brandonquiltguild.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/2018-Quilt-Show-Flyer.pdf
http://brandonquiltguild.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/2018-Quilt-Show-Flyer.pdf
http://www.palmbeachquilters.org/
https://www.floridastateparks.org/park-events/Stephen-Foster
https://www.floridastateparks.org/park-events/Stephen-Foster

